
To Whom It May Concern: 
 
I am writing in enthusiastic and wholehearted support of Stacy Alley’s promotion to full 
professor. Over the two years I have been on the faculty and collaborated with Stacy, I have 
been consistently impressed by her unwavering commitment to the program, our students, and 
the work we do every day. She strikes an admirable balance of meeting students where they 
are while also pushing them to their limits and encouraging them to find ways to grow on their 
own.  
 
Stacy is one of the finest stage directors I have ever had the pleasure of working with, blending 
creativity with practicality and precision in a way that motivates students to a bring their A 
games to every rehearsal, and sets them up to shine in performance. In addition, she constantly 
seeks out opportunities for our students, whether that is bringing in guest artists, informing 
them of auditions, or simply encouraging them to perform and share their talents. 
 
Simply put, Stacy is the rock that holds that holds our program together, and I am so grateful to 
call her a colleague, mentor, and friend. 
 
Henry Lewers 
Instructor of Theatre, Department of Theatre & Dance 
Music Director, Musical Theatre Concentration 
 
 
 
 


